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Being a parent is a tough job and if your child is struggling in school it 
can feel overwhelming. If you need someone to talk to, your child’s 
class teacher will always be happy to meet with you. If you think you 
need more support please contact our SENCO, Mrs Carli Bean.  

To contact Mrs Carli Bean: senco@pop.hlt.academy  

Poppleton Ousebank Primary School T: 01904 795930 
 
 

York SENDIASS offer free, impartial advice, information and support 
to families of children with SEND. 

T: 01904 554312 / 555698 E: yorksendiass@york.gov.uk 

T: 01609 536923 E: info@sendiassnorthyorks.org 
 
 

 
Concerns  
If you have any concerns around SEND support and provision, please 
contact Mrs Estelle O’Hara.  
Should you wish to make a formal complaint, information can be found 
on the school website by reading the Trust Policy for Complaints. 
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“The school is very successful in meeting special   
educational needs through some well-tuned teaching 
and sensitive support” 

City of York Council 2018 
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At times some children may need extra help in school. Children who 
experience difficulties may fall into one (or more) of four areas: 

 

 
 
 
 

Our staff are trained to use a 
variety of teaching approaches 
that are based on research to 
promote understanding and 
progress. These methods 
ensure all pupils can access 
learning and are flexible to meet 
the needs of our pupils, 
including those with SEND. 

Our SENCO Mrs Carli Bean 
leads on supporting children 
with SEND. 

Concerns about pupils learning or interactions can be raised by parents or 
school. Together we discuss the concerns, share the information we have 
and then make a plan of action. This may include further observations, 
exploration of a child’s work or discussions with outside professionals. We 
will share this information with you, so that we work together to have clarity 
about what we will do next. 

Most children’s needs will be 
met by high quality teaching in 
class by our staff. Some 
children need extra help to 
keep up with their classmates 
and may be included in 
‘Interventions’. 

Fewer children will need a 
personal plan with targets which 
are monitored by the SENCO. 

Very few receive individually 
funded support through an 
Education Health and Care 
Plan. 

 
  

If a child is being monitored because they have Special Educational 
Needs, they will be included on our SEND Register and parents will be 
informed. If your child has SEND, you can expect to meet your child’s 
class teacher once a term to discuss targets and support. For some 
pupils, this may occur more often. If we think another agency could help 
us to meet your child’s needs you will be asked to give consent for them 
to work with school and your child. 

People we already work with 

⇒ Educational Psychologist 

⇒ Specialist Teaching Teams for City of York (Autism, Dyslexia, 
Hearing, Vision, Behavior and Physical disabilities) 

⇒ NHS Health Services (Speech therapy, occupational therapy and 
physiotherapy) 

⇒ Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services (Limetrees, School 
Wellbeing Service.) 
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